Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Metric Engineering, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, October 29, 2013, 4:30 p.m. ‒ 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Community Room of the Ocala Police Department, 402 South Pine Avenue, Ocala, Florida 34471
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:

Financial Management Nos. 431797-1-22-01 and 431798-1-22-01
Project Description: NE 25th Avenue and NE 36th Avenue, Marion County
Project Development and Environment Study (PD&E)
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is holding a public kickoff meeting for the NE 25th Avenue and NE 36th Avenue, Project Development and Environment (PD&E) studies. The objective of the studies is to provide overall operational improvements along both study corridors. The studies will analyze the proposed widening of both avenues between NE 14th Street and NE 35th Street, as well as the feasibility of providing a bridge overpass at the CSX railroad crossings and improvements to pedestrian and bicycle accommodations.
Participants may review project information, watch a project presentation, and discuss the project with FDOT staff at any time during the meeting. You may also visit the project website at www.ocalaroadwaystudies.com.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: John Flora at jflora@metriceng.com or (407)644-1898.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Jazlyn Heywood at (386)943-5388. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Ms. Jazlyn Heywood, the FDOT Project Manager at (386)943-5388 or email at Jazlyn.heywood@dot.state.fl.us.
